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Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting 
May 12, 2022 

7:00 p.m. 
 

The regular meeting of the Providence Township Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting was 
held in the township municipal office on Thursday, May 12, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.  Present were 
Township Manager Vicki Eldridge, Committee Members, Marla Davis, Chris Harnish, Robert 
Kaschak, Bill Musser, Roy Snyder, Frank Voyner, Warren Walter and one (1) observer. 
 
The Township Manager opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Mrs. Eldridge gave an update on the 
trail corridor from Manor Township to Bart Township.   
 
Mrs. Eldridge stated that a trail user informed the township that the bike repair station at the 
Sigman Road Trailhead was vandalized.  The air pump handle was missing.  The part was 
ordered and is ready to be replaced.  Frank Voyner volunteered to repair the equipment. 
 
Bill Musser mentioned trail users would like to see an additional portable toilet on the western 
portion of the trail. 
 
Scott Peiffer reviewed the plans Quarryville Borough is working through to have access to and 
from the trail in the Borough. 
 
Committee members mentioned it would be nice to have bike racks at the trailheads.  Bill 
Musser shared a picture of a log bike rack that would not cost anything to install.  
 
Mrs. Eldridge informed the committee that the township has received a $5,000 grant from the 
Lancaster Bicycle Club.  Following discussion for the use of the grant, it was decided to use 
these funds to build a kiosk at the East State Street Trailhead.  Any funds remaining could be 
used for signage, or shade stations.  The committee would like to see picnic tables in some 
areas such as Sigman Trailhead. 
 
Those committee members that frequent the trail mentioned that the trail surface is in good 
condition.  
 
Bill Musser asked if there was an agreement in place that would allow for the same rules 
throughout the trail. 
 
With no other business to transact, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 


